BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
March 28, 2007

PRESENT:

Deb Giampolo



Susan Atwater

Barry Towers



Anna Marie Brown

Charles Wimberley

Frank Goeckler – Elite Management

ABSENT:

Joe Palladino



Kathy Kroll

Call to Order – President Deb Giampolo called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Approval of the Minutes

The reading of the minutes was waived, a copy having been emailed to the members of the Board, corrected and re-emailed.  It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes, as they appeared in the email.
Financial Report

Financials on the third month reflect an operating balance reduction by $17,000.  This is due to the ongoing fencing and work done at the pool.  Current Conservancy reserves are at $86,000.
Property Manager Report

· Signage – Warren Johnson has six signs completed for the walking trail.  They will be installed by volunteers.  Volunteers are also needed for Conservancy cleanup for Earth Day.
· Meeting House Roof – Completed.

· Meeting House Siding – Work will be starting next week.  Dumpsters and pods holding building material will be in one of the parking lots.  The vendor estimates 3-4 weeks for completion.

· Pool Fence – Project is well underway and is half completed.
· Bridge Railing – Project is underway and is half completed.

· Cabana – The doors are completed.  Painting of the doors will begin when the weather permits.  The official pool opening will be May 28th for the Memorial Day holiday.

· Maintenance Building – There are no changes as of yet from the developer.

· Pool Attendant – The search is underway for a full-time and part-time attendant.

· Meeting House Basement – There had been flooding due to the frozen ground where the water came up over the sill plate.
· Meeting House Doors – Will be adjusted to close properly.

Homeowner Forum
· Rick Ericson noted that a summary of all outstanding Standards Committee projects was given to Deb Giampolo for filing and review.

· Bob Ellis stated a concern regarding the implementation of the new Standards Committee where there is the potential for a decision to be made by an individual versus a committee.

· Another suggestion was made to put all Standards Committee items in the public record.

· Io Mura stated some snow plowing issues with the last snowstorm.

· Bob Ellis also noted damage due to snow plowing.  The damage will be corrected by Russo.  Frank Goeckler gave an explanation of the difficulties of the cleanup due to the complexities of the storm.

· Marian Sorbo stated a concern about flooding in her yard.  Russo will evaluate.

Adjournment

It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 8:00 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Charles Wimberley

For Kathy Kroll – Secretary

Approved

Deb Giampolo – President

